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To: Chief Brown 
 
From: Deputy Chief Mahoney 
 
Date: 01/12/2022 
 
Re: Annual Statistical Report – Internal Affairs Complaints 
 
In accordance with University of New Haven Police Department General Order 7.6 “Internal Affairs,” I 
conducted a review of any Civilian Complaints made to the University of New Haven Police 
Department.  
 
The review showed that no Civilian Complaints were made regarding alleged Officer actions or conduct 
for 2021.  
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